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On the Horizon 

Math: We’ll continue to build on our understanding 

of fractions. The first part of chapter two explored 

why a division expression can be solved with a 

fraction. Next, we’ll make the connection between 

division and multiplication and represent these two 

operations of fractions with the use of diagrams and 

pictures.  

Social Studies: On Monday, students will get to take 

part in a simulation that only comes around once 

every four years – the Botelle School Presidential 

Election! Fifth graders will be working with the sixth 

graders as poll workers during an election for the 

country’s next president. Jobs include checking in 

students from the other classes as they come to vote, 

voter support, passing out stickers, sanitizers and 

ballot counters. We’re excited to experience our 

government unit hands on! 
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October Accomplishments 

⦁ Students conquered the first two tests of the year! 

I’m so proud of the scores they earned on their math 

and social studies tests.  

⦁ Even though we’re not holding our annual 

Veterans Day Assembly in a few weeks, we wanted 

to make sure we still honored the veterans living in 

town and in our families. A small group of fifth and 

sixth graders wrote a letter explaining our 

precaution and disappointment in having to cancel 

our event, and then all students spent time this past 

week signing all 130 letters. We also personalized 

short messages with colorful pictures to send along 

in each letter.   

⦁ Self and peer assessment is a large step in 
being able to grow as a student. In writing, fifth 
graders have been practicing self-assessment by 
finding specific evidence of where they applied 
our daily learning targets. After highlighting 
their evidence, students could assess if they had 
not applied the learning target, had started to 
and wanted to continue working on it, or felt 
successful and could move on to another focus.  

⦁ In reading, students wrote their first reaction 
to their books.  Our reading responses are an 
important communication tool when it comes to 
discussion our reading. Students have the 
opportunity to expand upon the thinking post-its 
that they’re writing as they read, with evidence 
from the book as support. As the year 
progresses, we will continue to enhance and 
strengthen this reading, writing and 
communication skill.  

 

Important Dates 

11/2: Botelle School Presidential Election  

11/3: No school (Election Day/Teacher In-Service) 

11/11: Celebration of Veterans Day 

11/12: Picture retakes 

11/20: 1st Marking Period Progress Reports sent home 

11/23: Parent Teacher Conferences (Evening)  

11/24: Early dismissal (1 PM) 

            Parent Teacher  

            Conferences  

            (Afternoon) 

11/25-27: No school  

                (Thanksgiving Break) 
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Supporting Your Child at Home 

 Have your child read their book aloud to you every once in a while for fluency practice  
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Current Read Aloud 

Lost on a Mountain in Maine  

by Donn Fendler  

Signing Veterans Day Letters 

 

On the Horizon Cont. 

Reading: In November, our reading will transition 

into a focus on theme. This will include book clubs in 

which readers will be able to have short, social-

distanced discussions about different elements of the 

story. Book clubs will culminate in each book club 

creating a poster and sharing the themes of their book.  

Writing: Our personal narratives are beginning to 

wrap up! Students will spend time learning and 

practicing how to hook the reader with a special 

introduction, and then conclude their narrative with a 

theme, or life lesson.     

Spelling: Spelling practice and take home 

assignments are coming soon! The Words Their Way 

program separates students into groups based on their 

needs as spellers. A weekly assignment will include a 

spelling sort and activity that focuses on a specific 

spelling pattern after a mini-lesson about that pattern.  

 


